Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

I am writing to politely request the following information under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA): 
· Does the Council have a specific policy relating to single-use plastic usage at premises owned or leased out to 3rd parties? If so, please provide further details. 
There is no specific council policy relating to single-use plastics at premises owned or leased to third parties.

· Does the Council have a specific policy relating to single-use plastic usage among Council staff and elected officials? If so, please provide further details. 
There is no specific council policy relating to single-use plastics use among staff and elected officials, however the council does have an overarching Environmental Policy, which is attached. Under the terms of this policy we have been seeking to minimise the use of these plastics in our premises and have largely eliminated the use of them in our internal catering provision. In addition, the councils’ Sustainable Procurement Guidelines advise staff on how to reduce single-use plastic packaging waste from procurement activities

· Is the Council engaged with any local initiatives to reduce single-use plastic? If so, please provide further details. 
Leicester City Council is engaged with a local initiative to encourage businesses to support individuals to reduce single use plastic.  We are developing plans to officially launch this summer; therefore, this information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with S22 of the Act.  This letter acts as S17 refusal notice in respect of this part of your request.   

· Does the Council currently provide ample refill water stations for use by staff and visitors at premises owned or leased out to 3rd parties? If so, please provide further details.
We do not currently record the precise numbers of water stations in council premises. However, linked to ongoing work as part of the Leicester City Food Plan, we will be mapping and reviewing the current availability of water stations across council owned premises. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

